

HINKSON CREEK COLLABORATIVE ADAPTIVE MANAGEMENT
ACTION TEAM Meeting Minutes
January 20, 2017

9:00 am

MU General Services Building 194b

Action Team Members Present: Erin Keys, Bill Florea, Nicki Fuemmeler, Tom Ratermann, Ted Haeussler, Caleb Knerr, Jon White, Jennifer Sullivan, Tom Wellman

Staff Present: Lynne Hooper,

Others: David Carani (HDR), Cody Luebbering (Geosyntec), Trent Stober (HDR)

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Erin Keys at 9:10 a.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - Agenda items were approved.

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING- December minutes were approved with minor corrections.

4. AGENDA ITEMS

- Science Team Update Meeting was held January 18th, Bill Florea gave the update.
 - Shawn Grindstaff (Facilitator for Stakeholder Committee) was at the meeting and spoke about having a joint meeting of all teams in March or April. Meeting to be ½ day long.
 - Shawn noted that Stakeholders wanted a less formal meeting location; Nickie Fuemmeler will look at several options incl. Boone Electric or Universities GSB conf. rooms.
 - The Action Team would like for David Carani to present on what it takes to de-list streams at the joint meeting
 - Jennifer Hoggatt will now be representing DNR on the Stakeholder Committee; Tim Rielly will represent them on the Science Team
 - Science Team discussed their strategy document
 - Accepted Action Team comments
 - Project Rankings
 - Mining ex. Invert data
 - The team noted that getting someone to do the legwork for this was difficult
 - Bill Florea suggested encouraging the Sci Team to formulate a proposal to the Stakeholders as a path to getting help
 - Lynne Hooper said she will talk with the insect museum people to find out what is available
 - Some concern about degradation of samples
 - Missouri River backwater effects on Hinkson
 - Lynne will work with John Holmes from the Sci Team to produce a report to Stakeholders demonstrating that the backwater effect seems to stop just downstream of Twin Lakes.
- Stakeholder Update
 - Riparian Subcommittee meeting scheduled in January was cancelled. Will reschedule

- Actions Updates
 - Level Loggers will be installed soon at Forum Nature Level Spreader
- Action Proposals
 - Ann and Walnut Bioretention
 - Karen Miller was unable to schedule a meeting with Stephens College regarding this project. It is now on hold indefinitely.
 - Tom provided sketches and discussed the Oak Forest Trash BMP retrofit
 - Will be ready to bring a proposal with estimate forward to Stakeholders after the summit meeting of all teams
- Action Strategy
 - An Action Team subcommittee will meet March 14th at 1pm in GSB on University campus (meeting room to be determined)
- Regulatory Update
 - Nothing to report.

5. ANNOUNCEMENTS / COMMENTS / OTHER

- Jason Hubbart forwarded two papers last week that are to be published. One deals with precipitation/discharge relationships within Hinkson Watershed, the other deals with chloride concentrations.
- Lynne had reported earlier in the week that Grindstone seemed to be unusually milky. Tom inspected the stream at various road crossings on January 19 and found it to be light brown, noticeably more so than Hinkson Creek at their confluence.
 - Tom will notify BSD to be on the lookout for Erosion and Sediment control issues in the watershed.
 - Tom will also prioritize finishing the updated erosion and sediment control manual and ordinance changes in coming weeks

6. ADJOURN - Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.